
 WHITE MOUNTAIN CHAPTER 586
(LOCATED AT THE SHOW LOW AIRPORT)

OCTOBER 2023 - NEWSLETTER

EAA WHITE MOUNTAIN CHAPTER 586 - 370 MOUNTAIN VIEW DRIVE, LAKESIDE, AZ 85929

Greeting Chapter 586 Members & Guests!

	 We have a busy month ahead of  us and a ton of  opportunities to participate in chapter activities.  

	 We will kick things off  on Thursday 10/5 with our first ever Chapter 586 VMC Club meeting.  We 
will be meeting at the chapter hangar at 5:30pm for some food, drinks and socializing followed by the 
club meeting from 6-7pm.  Consider and be ready to discuss the VMC question of  the month:

	 Pilots are often taught to not lean the mixture of  a normally aspirated engine below 3,000 feet. 
When departing an airport when the density altitude is 5,000 feet, should we wait until reaching 3,000 
AGL before leaning the engine?

	 We'll reveal and discuss the answer to this question before watching and discussing the VMC Vid-
eo of  the month.  This opportunity is open to everyone and we hope to see you at the meeting.

	 This coming Saturday, there are three activities to choose from;  1) Fly-out to Coolidge Airport for 
a pancake breakfast put on by the Lion's Club.  2) the AZ Poker Run for Paws, a poker run in which KSOW 
is one of  the five stops that will benefit Page Animal Adoption Agency.  Other stops are Page, Sedona, 
Cottonwood and Lake Havasu.  3) Jet Engine demonstration at 8:30am hosted by the Civil Air Patrol 
Squadron 210 at the Show Low High School.

	 If  you are planning to participate in the Fly-Out to Coolidge (departing at 7am), please let Charlie 
Ballard know at 602-300-7449.  If  you have an extra seat or two and would like to share this opportunity 
please let us know and we'll get the word out.

	 If  you're planning to participate in the poker run, the final stop for the event is Cottonwood and 
the last card draw is 2pm.

	 If  you would like to see the jet engine demonstration, plan to be at the Show Low High School by 
8:15am.  The address for this event is 1201 N. Cougar Lane (at the end of  the street).

	 We have our monthly chapter gathering on Saturday 10/14 - Elections & Presentation.

	 A leadership training opportunity on Thursday 10/19 at 6pm in the chapter hangar that will focus 
on Young Eagles and post flight resources.

	 On Saturday, 10/21 we have a Fly-Out scheduled to Marble Canyon for lunch.  Please contact 
Charlie Ballard for additional details at 602-300-7449.

	 Board meeting on Tuesday 10/24 at 6pm in the airport conference room.

	 And then, we'll wrap things up with a Young Eagles Rally on Saturday 10/28 starting at 8am.

	 Whew, what a month of  activities scheduled for the chapter, hope to see you at some of  these 
events!
											         
											           Chapter 586
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 Chapter Nominations & Elections:
	 The nominations worksheet has been posted in the chapter hangar.  Please look it over and if  
you'd like to nominate someone that is not listed, please let Dwight Stock 928-242-2932 or Ed Hamilton 
520-975-7353 know!

	 Nominations from the floor will close on Saturday, October 7th.

	 This election we will be voting on the president and (2) board member positions.  Nominations for 
these positions will be posted before the September gathering and Elections will take place during the 
October gathering.

	 Nominations are as follows:

	   Chapter President					     Board Member (2 positions)
	     - Ed Hamilton (current president)		    - Nolan Brimhall (current interim board member)
	     - Brent Meyer (current vice president)		    - Stu Mennie (current interim board member)
								          - Dwight Stock
								          - Kaylee Stock
								          - David Lee

Sample

Ballo
t

	 Voting is open to all chapter members in good standing.  Upon arrival to the Chapter Gathering 
on Saturday, October 14th, sign in on the sign-in sheet and receive your ballot.  During the presentation 
we will discuss the positions we are voting on and the process for casting votes.

	 Once the votes have been cast, we will collect the ballots, total the votes and announce the  
results.

	 If  you are unable to attend the gathering on October 14th, 2023 but would still like to vote and are 
a member in good standing, please contact Shay at 928-521-4148 or mzlusk@dwlusk.com for a ballot.  
The ballot needs to be filled out and received before 10am on October 14th, 2023.

Elections are a new and exciting opportunity for our chapter as we continue to grow!

Thanks to everyone that has contributed to the success of  the chapter this year!
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Reno Air Races - Final Flag - 2023
	 Chapter Members, Dwight Stock, Don Lusk and Charlie, Tiffany & Todd Ballard made the trip to 
watch the last year of  the air races held in Reno, NV.

	 We'll share what this event meant to us at the gathering on Saturday!

We Need Old Laptops...
	 This is a call for help from the Civil Air Patrol, Show Low Squadron 210. Now that we have a new 
home, we need some laptops for training and testing. Everything we do during class is web based, 
so they just need internet access and nothing else. If  you have an old laptop in the closet or garage 
collecting dust, please donate it to our squadron. We will wipe the hard drive if  you’re not sure how to 
do that. 
								        Thank you for your support
								        Jeff  Hess - 928-940-0958

Pancake Breakfast Recap!
	 Thanks to everyone that came out to support the pancake breakfast put on by the chapter last 
month!  As you know, it takes lots of  folks to put on such an event and this time was no different.  In 
addition to the breakfast, there were booths from the Civil Air Patrol (Squadron 210), Silver Creek 
Aeromodelers, Navajo County Sheriff  Auxiliary, Dexter Cox (author of  Dancing with the Devil/memoirs 
of  a pilot), EWS Hobby, Walking Down Ranch, US Airforce ROTC and even a FASSTeam presentation on 
Uncontrolled Airport Traffic Patter Operations.  We also had a merchandise table, flight simulators and a 
50/50 raffle.  The hangar was buzzing with visitors the whole morning!
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Want to learn to fly...
						      Silver Creek Aviation, located at KTYL offers airplane
						      rental 	and flight training.
						    
						      Contact Info:
						      928-421-3459
						      silvercreekaviationservices@gmail.com	

						      			 
						    

						      Jeremy Hill - Certified Flight Instructor (CFI)
						    
						      Services offered: flight training, flight reviews, ground 	
								               training and discovery flights.
						      Contact Info:
						      928-228-3836
						      jhillcfipilot@gmail.com

						      Kimberly Jackson - Certified Flight Instructor (CFII)
						    
						      Services offered: flight training, flight reviews, ground 	
								               training and discovery flights.
						      Contact Info:
						      928-245-7272
						      skyboundinstructor@gmail.com

						      Al Berg - Certified Flight Instructor (CFII)
						    
						      Services offered: flight training, flight reviews, ground 	
								               training and discovery flights.
						      Contact Info:
						      480-244-6278
						      alvinberg@gmail.com

	 Reach out to Jeremy, Kimberly or Al and get started today!		
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TWO MONTH LOOK AHEAD

Highlights:
Oct 5th	 VMC Club Meeting
Oct 7th	 Fly-Out to Coolidge for Breakfast / Poker Run / Jet Engine Demo
Oct 14th	 Chapter Gathering / Annual Business Meeting
Oct 19th	 Leadership Training - Young Eagles Post Flight Resources
Oct 21st	 Fly-Out to Marble Canyon for Lunch
Oct 24th	 Board Meeting
Oct 28th	 Young Eagles Rally

Nov 4th	 Fly-Out to Coolidge for Breakfast
Nov 11th	 Chapter Gathering
Nov 28th	 Board Meeting
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Hangars for Sale!
	 Jared Hatch has hangars for sale at KTYL...

		  42'x40'x14' Hangar - $120,000.00
		  50'x50'x16' Hangar - $175,000.00

	 Contact Jared at (928) 255-2805
	 for additional information and terms.

Airplanes for Sale at KSOW!
	 Bill Fort is selling his Cessna 120.  Asking price is $39,000 - Reduced to $35,000

Contact Bill at (505) 862-1826 for more information

	 Jacob Allen is selling his Piper Cherokee 140.  Asking price is $40,000

	 Full or fractional ownership options available
Contact Jacob Allen at (618) 960-9039 for more information

Have something to sell or trade?

Please let Don Lusk know
and get it in the next newsletter!
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		  Reminder!
		  Our next Chapter Gathering is Saturday, October 14th
		  with the social hour starting at 9am and the gathering
		  starting at 10am.  Hope to see you there!

			   Day:		  Second Saturday of the Month

			   Time:		  9:00am to 10:00am Social Hour
					     10:00am to 11:am Chapter Gathering
	
			   Location:  	 EAA 586 Hangar (Lusk hangar)
					     (south hangars on E. Corporate Way)
		
		
	 If you know someone that Builds... Flies... or Dreams about Aviation, please invite them to join us!

		  Best regards from EAA White Mountain Chapter 586

	 Young Eagle Rally Needs:

	 Pilots / Set Up & Tear Down / Flight Line Escorts / Registration Table / Marshals /
	 Parking Lot / Ramp Monitors / Simulator Monitors / Pilots / Greeters

	 Registration for the rally will open on YEDay.org on October 9th, 2023.  Please confirm 
your participation for the event through the website so we have an accurate list of  volunteers 
for the rally.

	 This will be our last Young Eagle Rally of  the year.  With the help of  the Chapter 586 
Volunteer Crew, we will close out the year on a high note!

If  you can and want to help in any area of  either event, please contact:
	 Ed Hamilton at 520-975-7353 or
	 Shay Lusk at 928-521-4148	   	   

Volunteers Needed for Upcoming Events

Young Eagle Rally
October 28, 2023 


